
 
  SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 

THE DISTRICT OF SHEPWAY 

 (OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2018 (Amendment 3) 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSALS 
 
Notice is hereby given that SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL proposes the above Order under sections 32, 35 
and 35c of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 (“the Act”), having obtained the consent of Kent County 
Council in accordance with Section 39(3) of the Act, and of all other enabling powers, and after consultation with 
the chief officer of police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 of the Act - 
 
The Order proposes to convert the following car parks into Long Stay chargeable facilities from 1st June 2018: 
 

 Stripes Club, Cheriton Road, Folkestone 

 The Lade, Coast Drive Lydd 

 
The following charges will apply 8am-6pm, all days: 
 

Stripes Club  
Up to 4 hours £1.00 
Up to 5 hours £2.00 
6 hours+ (all day) £3.00 

  

The Lade  
Linear per minute charging  
Per hour  £1.20 
6 hours+ (all day) £8.00 

 
The Order also proposes to convert the following car park into a long stay ‘permit holders or pay & display’ 
facility from 1st June 2018. 
 

 Wilberforce Road, Sandgate 
 

 Anyone with a valid Zone S resident or business permit will be permitted to use this facility without charge. The 
following charges will apply to non-permit holders 8am-6pm, all days: 
 

Wilberforce Road  
Up to 2 hours £1.00 
Up to 4 hours £3.00  
All day £5.00  

 
Full details are contained in the draft Order which, together with the relevant drawings, a copy of any orders 
which will be amended by the proposed Order, and a statement of the Council's reasons for proposing to make 
the Order may be examined at The Council Offices, Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone. 
 
If you have any questions concerning the Order or require further information please contact Shepway District 
Council (Parking Services) Civic Centre, Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, CT20 2QY. 
 
If you wish to make an objection or comment about the proposed Order, you must write to Shepway District 
Council (Traffic Orders), Civic Centre, Castle Hill Avenue, Folkestone, CT20 2QY or email 

traffic.orders@shepway.gov.uk. Your objection must specify the grounds on which it is made. For your 

objection or comments to be considered they must reach us by 5pm on Friday 30 March 2018. For legal 
reasons we cannot accept any objection or comment over the phone or in person.  
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